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The Honorable Ron Johnson

Chairman

The Honorable Thomas Carper
Ranking Member
Committee on Homeland Seciirity

and Governmental Affairs
United States Senate

Washington, D.C.

Dear Mr. Chairmen and Ranking Members:

The Honorable Jason Chaffetz
Chairman

The Honorable Elijah Cummings
Ranking Member
Committee on Oversight and Government Reform
U.S. House of Representatives
Washington, D.C.

The Council of the Inspectors General on Integrity and Efficiency (CIGIE) recognizes and
appreciates your leadership on issues of Government transparency and accountability. In
particular, we believe the enactment last year of the Digital Accountability and Transparency Act
of 2014 (DATA Act) will significantly improve the quality of Federal spending data available to
Congress, the public, and the accountability community ifproperly implemented. To make sure
this happens, the DATA Act provides for strong oversight by way of the Federal Inspectors
General and the Government Accountability Office (GAO). In particular, the DATA Act
requires a series of reports from each to include, among other things, an assessment of the
completeness, timeliness, quality, and accuracy of data submitted by agencies under the DATA
Act.

I am writing this letter on behalf of CIGIE to inform you of an important timing anomaly with
the oversight requirement for Inspectors General in the DATA Act. Your staffs have been
briefed on this timing anomaly, which affects the first Inspector General reports required by the
DATA Act. Specifically, the first Inspector General reports are due to Congress in November
2016. However, the agencies we oversee are not required to submit spending data in compliance
with the DATA Act until May 2017. As a result. Inspectors General would be unable to report
on the spending data submitted under the Act, as this data will not exist until the following year.
This anomaly would cause the body of reports submitted by the Inspectors General in November
2016 to be ofminimal use to the public, the Congress, the Executive Branch, and others.

To address this reporting date anomaly, the Inspectors General plan to provide Congress with
their first required reports in November 2017, aone-year delay from the due date mstatute, wi
subsequent reports following on atwo-year cycle, in November 2019 and November 2021. We
believe that moving the due dates back one year will enable the Inspectors General to meet the

1717 H Street, NW, Suite 825, Washington, DC 20006



Page 2

intent of the oversight provisions in the DATA Act and provide useful reports for the public, the
Congress, the Executive Branch, and others.

Although we think the best course of action is to delay the Inspector General reports, CIGIE is
encouraging the Federal Inspector General Community to undertake DATA Act "readmess
reviews" at their respective agencies well in advance of the first November 2017 report.
Through aworking group, CIGIE has developed guidance for these reviews. I am pleased to
report that several Inspectors General have already begun reviews at their respective agencies,
and many Inspectors General are planning to begin reviews in the near future. We believe that
these reviews, which are in addition to the specific oversight requirements of the Act, will assist
all parties in helping to ensure the success of the DATA Act implementation.
We have kept GAO officials informed about our plan to delay the first Inspector General reports
for one year, which they are comfortable with, and our ongoing efforts to help ensure early
engagement through Inspector General readiness reviews.

Should you or your staffs have any questions about ow approach or other aspects of our
collective DATA Act oversight activities, please do not hesitate to contact me at (202) 514-3435.

Sincerely,

Michael E. Horowitz
Chair, Council ofthe Inspectors General on Integrity and Efficiency
Inspector General, U.S. Department ofJustice

cc: The Honorable David Mader, Controller, 0MB
The Honorable Gene Dodaro, Comptroller General, GAO


